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Case of Noxolo Nogwaza, murder because of sexual orientation
Dear Mr Colonel,

By this letter, I would like to indicate that I am very worried about the case of Noxolo Nogwaza. On 24 April 2011, this 24-year-old woman was murdered on her way home from a night out with friends. Her attacker(s) raped, repeatedly beat and stabbed her – apparently for being a lesbian woman – before dumping her body in a ditch. Four years on, there has been no progress in the investigation into her murder by the police of Tsakane and her killer(s) remain at large. This is despite Noxolo’s case being prioritized for investigation by a national task team set up by the South African authorities to respond to hate crimes against lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender and intersex (LGBTI) people. Noxolo lived and died in KwaThema Township, east of Johannesburg. She was an active member of the locally-based Ekurhuleni Pride Organising Committee, working for LGBTI rights. Homophobia and hate crimes against LGBTI people are common in South Africa, particularly in townships and rural areas.
I would be very grateful if the police could thoroughly and actively investigate Noxolo Nogwaza’s murder and charge those found responsible as soon as possible. Furthermore, I hope that you will provide regular feedback on the investigation to Noxolo Nogwaza’s family and colleagues.
This letter has been written for pure humanitarian reasons. An answer from your part would be very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely

……………………………………….
cc:

Botschaft der Republik Südafrika
S.E. Herrn Makhenkesi Arnold Stofile
Tiergartenstr. 18
D-10785 Berlin

Germany

